Queensland Government

Cabinet – April 2023
Queensland Law Reform Commission report: A decriminalised sex-work industry for Queensland
Attorney-General and Minister for Justice, Minister for Women and Minister for Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence

1. On 24 August 2021, the Attorney-General and Minister for Justice, Minister for Women and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence asked the Queensland Law Reform Commission (QLRC) to conduct a review and recommend a framework for a decriminalised sex work industry in Queensland.
2. On 31 March 2023, the QLRC provided Report No. 80 - A decriminalised sex-work industry for Queensland (the QLRC Report) to the Attorney-General and Minister for Justice, Minister for Women and Minister for Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence.
3. In accordance with section 16 of the Law Reform Commission Act 1968, the QLRC Report must be tabled in the Legislative Assembly.
4. The Queensland Government is committed to the decriminalisation of the sex work industry and will consider the framework and recommendations made in the QLRC Report.
5. Cabinet noted the Queensland Law Reform Commission Report, A decriminalised sex-work industry for Queensland and that the QLRC Report be tabled in the Legislative Assembly.
6. Cabinet approved the Queensland Government publicly indicating broad support for the decriminalisation of the sex work industry in Queensland, noting the framework and recommendations of the QLRC Report are still being considered.
7. Attachments:
0. Queensland Law Reform Commission Report No. 80 – A decriminalised sex-work industry for Queensland (Report Volume 1, March 2023)
0. Queensland Law Reform Commission Report No. 80 – A decriminalised sex-work industry for Queensland (Report Volume 2: Table of draft instructions)
0. Report Summary, March 2023
0. Report Overview, March 2023
0. Our recommended framework diagram
0. Legal framework for a decriminalised sex-work industry based on safety, health and fairness diagram
